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Honorable Christopher "Kit' Bond 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.C. 20515-2503 

Dear Senator Bond: 

Thank you for your letter of June 12,2001. I appreciate your interest in the - 
efficient cleanup of the Formetly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) in 
the St. Louis, Missouri region and your subsequent concern regarding the Fiscal Year 
(Pt) 2002 funding request for these sites. 

You are correct in that the total FY 2002 funding for the FUSRAP sites in the St. 
Louis region is $2.5 million below the total amount originally requested for FY 2001. 
However, it is important to note that although the total funding level has been reduced. 
redistribution of funding among St. Louis projects results in increased funding for three 
of the four projects. This should permit remediation to proceed on an efficient schedule 
for the three projects. The one project impacted by the reduction is currently completing 
an interim segment of remediation and consequently should not suffer significant loss in 
productivity. This approach allows the Corps to remediate the sites in an efficient 
manner while remaining within national FUSRAP program funding constraints. 

Please be assured that in FY 2002 the Corps will continue to consider St. Louis 
District's prior performance in its distribution of future funds - should additional funds 
become available as a result of me appropriations process or as a result of identification 
of a surplus at another FUSRAP site. In fact, it was consideration of the St. Louis 
District's demonstrated capability to efficiently expend all of its congressional 
appropriation that resulted in the reprogramming of an additional $5.2 million to the St. 
Louis District in FY 2001. 

Again, thank you for your interest in this matter. I fully appreciate and share in 
your interest in seeing these communities restored in an efficient and timely manner. 

minic Izzo 
ststant Secretary of the Army 
(Civil Works) 
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Ms. Claudia L. Tomblom 
Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Army 
(Management and Budget) 
Pentagon, Room 2E570 
Washington D.C., 20310-0102 

Dear Ms. Tomblom: 

We write to express our concern with President Bush's proposed cut in funding for the 
FUSRAP in the St. Louis Region for fiscal year 2002. This cut, if enacted, would not allow the 
Corps of Engineers to maintain successful and efficient clean-up efforts at the various 
radioactive sites across this region. 

The St. Louis Region has several major FUS RAP sites which contain nuclear waste left 
over from the Manhattan Project and other sources. Most of these radioactive waste sites are 
primarily in urban and suburban communities around the region, and are either on or near 
residential and commercial properties. Sufficient funding is needed to effectively clean up these 
sites to the desired levels promised by the Corps of Engineers. 

The St. Louis sites constitute almost 50 percent (600,000 cubic yards) of the total volume 
of FUSRAP waste across the country. Under the President's request, the amount allocated for the 
St. Louis sites will be $2.5 million below last year's levels. This amount will not be sufficient for 
the Corps to effectively remediate these sites to the levels of previous years. Furthermore, work 
on the St. Louis sites will be downsized, and there will be a reduction in efficiencies below the 
fiscal year 2000 and 2001 levels. 

Since the transfer of the FUSRAP Program from the Department of Energy (DOE) to the 
Corps of Engineers in the fiscal year 1998 Energy and Water Appropriations bill, the Corps has 
made significant progress in cleaning up the St. Louis sites to levels that are satisfactory to all the 
local stakeholders. Over the years, the St. Louis District Corps' project management team has 
consistently demonstrated the ability to efficiently expend all of its congressional appropriations 
plus some additional funds reprogrammed by Corps Headquarters. Because of this, the St. Louis 
FUSRAP Project is recognized as one of the best-managed projects in the nation. Currently, the 
Corps' project management team for these sites is under consideration for the Secretary of 
Defense's Productivity and Excellence Award. 

In closing, the communities around the St. Louis Sites have struggled for over 30 years 
to get the federal government to clean up this nuclear waste. Failure to sufficiently fund the St. 
Louis FUSRAP Program at this time would significantly jeopardize the Corps' ability to keep its 
commitments and clean up these sites in a timely manner. These communities deserve to have 
their quality of life restored, and they should be made whole as promptly as possible. 
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Jea Carnahan 
Senator 

We thank you for your time on this matter, and we look forward to hearing from you in 
the near future. 

CaAl 0A0-%  
W. Todd Akin 
Member of Congress 

Richard Gephar 4a11 ---  
Member of Congress 

Christopher "Kit" Bond 
U.S. Senator 

V1,7. %ay. et4e7  
Wm. Lacy Cl' 
Member of Congress 

Cc: The Honorable Harry Reid, Senate Energy & Water Subcommittee 
The Honorable Pete Domenici, Senate Energy & Water Subcommittee 
The Honorable Sonny Callahan, Chairman, House Energy & Water Subcommittee 
The Honorable Pete Visclosky, Ranking Member, House Energy & Water Subcommittee 
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